Posted February 1, 2005

Revised March 30, 2005 (in red)

RE:  Attachment Z, Aggregate Study Implementation

On January 21, 2005, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission accepted the proposed aggregate transmission study procedures in Docket ER05-109 to become effective February 1, 2005.  The proposed cost allocation and cost recovery provisions were accepted for filing and suspended to become effective the earlier of five months from the requested effective date (July 1, 2005) or a further order of the Commission in the proceeding subject to refund.  Use the following hyperlink to access the SPP Regulatory/FERC webpage: (http://www.spp.org/Objects/FERC_filings.cfm).  Select either entry under ER05-109 (Attach Z Filing) to review Attachment Z to the SPP OATT or the Commission’s ruling.
SPP hereby announces that effective today, the first open season will commence. All requests for long-term services received prior to June 1, 2005 with a signed study agreement will be included in the aggregate study under the approved Attachment Z provisions.

